

Dear Student!

We are glad that you have chosen to study in Poland.

Your passport contains your visa, which indicates that the purpose of your entry to Poland is to study.

The visa is issued only for the initial period of your stay in Poland.

The next step is to legalize your stay!

The documents should be submitted to the Provincial Office of the place of residence as soon as possible after entering Poland.

The residence card will allow you to stay in Poland for the period of your studies and will give you the opportunity to travel freely without the need to apply for another visa.

Information in English on how to submit an application and what documents are required can be found on the website of the Office for Foreigners:

https://mos.cudzoziemcy.gov.pl/en/potrzebujeinformacji/pobyt czas EN